TAMPINES PRIMARY SCHOOL



250, Tampines Street 12, Singapore 529426 (Tel) 67831190, (Fax) 67843521, http://www.tampinespri.moe.edu.sg A Community School of Excellence: Care, Create, Connect and Contribute

TPPS/58/2025

1st Aug 2025

Dear Parents,

In August, Tampines Primary, together with the rest of Singapore rejoice as we celebrate National Day.

National Day Celebrations on Friday, 8th August 2025

The theme for 2025 National Day is "**Majulah Singapura**". As we mark 60 years of independence, let us encourage each other to reflect on the road we've walked as one people, and to look ahead with hope, courage, and unity.

NATIONAL DAY @ TPPS (INFO FOR STUDENTS)

| DATE | 8 August 2025 (Friday) |
|-----------------------------|---|
| REPORTING (for students) | 7.30 a.m. (School Field) (Observance Ceremony starts at 7.40 a.m. Latecomers will wait in the canteen.) |
| DISMISSAL | 10.30 a.m. |
| ATTIRE | Red round neck t-shirt (no logos, no jerseys, no elaborate designs) + school shorts / skirt OR school uniform / PE attire |
| THINGS To Bring | Pencil case, student diary, water bottle, snack |

The programme includes the TPPS Community Cafe hosted by NE Ambassadors, NE Student Voices reflection board, sing-along of community songs, mass dance led by Modern Dance CCA and the Singapore Youth Festival (SYF) Arts Presentation Showcase. TPPS partners Tampines Secondary School for the Combined Observance Ceremony and MOE Kindergarten @ Tampines Primary (MK@TPPS) for the National Day concert.

Please note that students are to report to school at 7.30 am and school dismissal will be at 10.30 am on Friday, 8th August 2025. Students are encouraged to wear red T-shirts only if they have them readily available at home. All students will be dismissed from their respective gates.

We gently remind parents that Monday, 11th August 2025 is a school holiday and a designated day off-in-lieu. Schools will be closed, including the General Office, Student Care Centres and KCare Centres. All students are to return to school on Tuesday, 12th August 2025.





















P5 National Education (NE) Show on 19th July 2025

In the lead-up to National Day, our Primary 5 students had the unforgettable opportunity to attend the special SG60 edition of the National Day Parade rehearsal.

More than just excited spectators who enjoyed the special show, our students shared meaningful moments with their teachers and friends, creating cherished memories.



Our P5 students returned to school as scheduled and although tired, we could see their high spirits. We thank parents for their punctuality in coming to school to bring their children home.

Racial Harmony Day (RHD) Celebrations on 21st July 2025

TPPS commemorated Racial Harmony Day with the focus of 'Our People, Our Tapestry'. This reminds us that every individual adds colour and strength to the fabric of our nation. The commemoration began with the NE Community Café hosted by our NE Ambassadors, followed by a lively RHD Mass Dance led by our Modern Dance CCA and a joyful sing-along in different languages. During recess, students enjoyed a range of interactive activities which included local food games, traditional games, Singapore-themed photobooth, Portraits of Us Craft booth and NE Student Voices Reflections.

As part of our Racial Harmony Day commemoration, students attended the engaging assembly programme "What Say You?" by the Singapore Discovery Centre. The session deepened their understanding of current social issues and highlighted the power of everyday actions in building an inclusive society.

To round off the commemoration, students participated in a Form Teacher Guidance Period (FTGP) lesson and personal reflection activity. These reflections help to consolidate their learning and consider how harmony is nurtured through mutual respect, empathy, and shared experiences.





















Through these meaningful engagements, students gained a deeper appreciation of one another's cultures and a stronger sense of their role in shaping a more united and inclusive Singapore.



PSLE Oral Examination on Wednesday, 13th and Thursday, 14th August 2025

There will be no school for P1 to P5 students on 13th and 14th August during the PSLE Oral Examinations. It will be home-based learning for P1 to P5 levels. The task lists for HBL will be sent out via Parents Gateway on 5th August 2025.

<u>Teachers' Day Celebrations on Thursday, 4th September 2025 and School Holiday on Friday, 5th September 2025 - Showing Appreciation to all Educators</u>

To recognize our staff's outstanding efforts and care for all students, Thursday, 4th September will be a day of celebrations. All students will be dismissed from their respective gates at **10.30 am on 4th September 2025**. Alumni have also indicated that they will be returning to school to meet with their former teachers. Our teachers will be available to meet them after school dismissal from 11.00 am to 12 noon at the amphitheater.

Please note that Friday, 5th September is a school holiday.

Parents and students are gently reminded not to buy expensive gifts. Staff will appreciate notes, cards and simple

handmade gifts as tokens. All staff look forward to parents' and students' postings of appreciation on our school's website (https://www.tampinespri.moe.edu.sg) or at MOE's website (https://www.moe.gov.sg/about-us/compliments).



















Feachers Day

As part of the Teachers' Day Celebration,

we welcome students, alumni and parents to pen down your well-wishes to the

teachers in Tampines Primary School.

Click on this poster or scan the QR code to pen your well-wishes!



Keeping Our School Safe for All

We thank parents for your strong support in our temperature-taking Exercise on 8th and 9th July 2025. Do continue to remind your child to maintain good personal hygiene both in and out of home, and in school. These practices are:

- Frequent hand washing with soap and water.
- Sanitize hands with hand sanitizer if there is no water available.
- Continued practice of wipe-down at their desks and canteen tables in school.
- Not to share food and drinks with their friends during recess/lunch or snack breaks.

If your child is unwell, do stay home and see a doctor. Give your child time to rest and fully recover before returning to school. Your continued support in this matter plays a vital role in keeping our school community healthy and safe.

Primary 6 Booster Camp Thursday, 11th and Friday, 12th September 2025

P6 students can show their commitment and appreciation by their full attendance and engagement for all sessions.

Conclusion

On this celebratory note, my staff and I would like to wish all families a happy and meaningful SG60!

Yours in partnership,

Mrs Lay See Neufeld

Principal

#KnowEveryChild #GrowEveryChild #CelebrateEveryChild



















